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In accordance with the inter-institutional relations agreement, I can report to Members of 
the Senedd that I represented the Welsh Government at an Inter-Ministerial Group for 
Elections and Registration meeting on 14 June. 
 
The meeting was held virtually and, on this occasion, chaired by myself. In attendance 

were George Adam MSP, Scottish Government Minister for Parliamentary Business, 

Steve Baker MP, Minister of State, Northern Ireland Office, and Baroness Scott, 

Parliamentary Under Secretary of State, UK Government. 

 

This meeting was a chance to hear an update from the UK Government on the 

implementation of the Elections Act 2022 and the Scottish Government’s consultation on 

electoral reform, as well as giving an update on the Welsh Government’s intentions for 

electoral reform.  
  

A joint Communiqué relating to this meeting was issued on 18 July 2023: Communiqués 
from the Interministerial Group for Elections and Registration (external link in English 
only).   

 
We will continue to work together with meetings planned to take place on a quarterly 
basis and I will keep Members updated.  
 

    This statement is being issued during recess in order to keep members informed.  
    Should members wish me to make a further statement or to answer questions on this when  
    the Senedd returns I would be happy to do so. 

 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcommuniques-from-the-interministerial-group-for-elections-and-registration&data=05%7C01%7CNik.Cilia%40gov.wales%7Cc016627432504c7c87ce08db8760530a%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638252620201822140%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=soUidV2HkGlTj0dJ4Xq2BklzFrKKGL0wvy51n8%2FoHiE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcommuniques-from-the-interministerial-group-for-elections-and-registration&data=05%7C01%7CNik.Cilia%40gov.wales%7Cc016627432504c7c87ce08db8760530a%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638252620201822140%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=soUidV2HkGlTj0dJ4Xq2BklzFrKKGL0wvy51n8%2FoHiE%3D&reserved=0

